HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on June 14th. 2023
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers  Cllr.M.Bown







Cllr.D.Roper (NCC)  Cllr.S.Ward (BDC)
   









Parishioners:   Two


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Declarations Cllr.Saggers signed the declaration of acceptance of office in the presence of the Clerk.
b) Public Participation Mr.Bayes and Mr.Hill introduced themselves to the Council and offered themselves for co-option. It was agreed that they should send their details to the Clerk and it would be placed on the agenda of the July meeting.
c) Police Report One incident had been reported in April
d) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the devolution proposals were still under discussion and a decision would be made late in 2023. The Mayton Wood closure proposal consultation was still open. Additional traveller sites had been proposed as an extension to the existing site in Shortthorn Road. The proposal to reduce the speed limit on the A140 would shortly be out for consultation with the intention of implementation by the end of the financial year.
e) BDC Report Cllr.Ward had nothing to report as the new administration, committees etc. were being finalised following the election.
f) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted from Tony Dossor
2. Declarations of interest were recorded from Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.
3. Minutes of the meeting on May 10th. were confirmed and signed by the Chairman
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the defibrillator at the village hall was in working order but that it had been replaced in the cabinet incorrectly. He had dealt with this.
5. Planning No applications to consider.
6. Churchyard Members confirmed the annual grant of £300 towards the upkeep of the burial ground.
7. QE Playground The Clerk had obtained three quotes for the replacement of the see-saw beam. The order was placed with NGF Play Ltd. in the sum of £776.31 
8. Correspondence A request for “playground” signs to be erected on the approaches to the village hall was supported by members and the Clerk would contact NCC Highways. Members agreed to renew their subscription to CPRE.
9. Finance The following cheques were signed for accounts due



J.Graves

Salary & Exp. 1st.qtr. (inc.PAYE)

£1205.46

Gallagher Ins.
Policy Renewal



£773.96

Hainford PCC
Grant for Burial Ground


£300.00

CPRE


Subscription




£60.00

NGF Play Ltd.
Deposit




£300.00


The Clerk reported a balance c/fwd of £22.738 excl. Chequers Field
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports the Clerk would report growth obstructing the start of the Hall Road to Buxton Road footpath and he was in discussion with Highways about the need to maintain Church Lane.
11. Questions from the Public None
12. Next Meeting July 12th. 7.30 p.m.
